From: Lynsey Bowden

To: PL Planning Applications
Subject: Objection to WSCC/052/20
Date: 14 June 2021 15:45:30

| would like to add further comments to be previous objections regarding the above
planning application.

Further to my previous comments it seems that the council are still not taking carried out a
thorough traffic assessment of the local area in particular reference to Eastergate Lane
there has been no evidence to show that the assessment carried out will increase traffic
growth by less than 30% . Our local rural roads do not have footpaths and the increase of
traffic including large HGV vehicles that we are already experiencing an uptake of, will only
make it even more unsafe for residents including all of the children that live here and walk
these roads to school each day. This will end up with damages to the road itself and harm
to residents and the wildlife that occupy the habitat in the local areas.

We have many cyclists, walkers, horse riders and as i said before children who use the
rural roads and you are putting all of them in danger, including my own young children!

Regards
Lynsey Macdonald



